MRC

PRIVATE & CONFIDENTIAL

December 11, 1978

Centre File: 3-A-78-4105

Mrs. Elizabeth Mann Borgese Chairman Planning Council International Ocean Institute P.O. Box 4716 Santa Barbara, California 93103 U.S.A.

Dear Mrs. Mann Borgese:

Re: Allocation of funds for the International Ocean Institute

Further to your correspondence with personnel of the Office of the Senior Vice-President of the International Development Research Centre (the Centre), this letter is to confirm that the Centre has allocated up to \$5,000 (Canadian) for the International Ocean Institute (the Institute) to provide economy class air travel for approximately eight (8) African participants to the IX Pacem in Maribus Conference to be held in Yaoundé, Cameroon from January 18 to 22, 1979.

It is understood that a report on the Conference including the names of the participants whose travel was supported under this allocation and a report of expenditures, certified by a senior financial officer of the Institute will be submitted to the Centre no later than February 28, 1979 and that any funds not used for the purposes of this allocation will be returned to the Centre.

If the foregoing terms are acceptable to the Institute, please indicate your acceptance by having a duly authorized official sign one copy of this letter and returning it to the Office of the Secretary. When you return the signed copy will you advise our office of the name and address of the bank and the account number to which any payment is to be credited. We will also require the name of your bank's correspondent in Canada to ensure prompt receipt of payments.

Upon receipt of your acceptance of the terms of this allocation, the Centre will, as the initial payment, arrange for the deposit of \$4,500 (Canadian) to be made to your account.

- 2

A final payment of up to \$500 (Canadian) will be made upon receipt of a summary accounting of expenditures made from the initial payment, and your certification that amounts in addition to that sum are required.

At this time may we express our pleasure in collaborating with the International Ocean Institute in this endeavour.

Yours very truly,

James C. Pfeifer, Secretary.

/dg

The Inte	rnati	onal Ocean	Institute
accepts	this	offer.	

Donas				
Per:_	 	 and the same	-	
Date:				



INTERNATIONAL DEVELOPMENT RESEARCH CENTRE CENTRE DE RECHERCHES POUR LE DÉVELOPPEMENT INTERNATIONAL

Box 8500, Ottawa, Canada, K1G 3H9 · Telephone (613) 996-2321 · Cable: RECENTRE · Telex: 053-3753

June 29, 1979

Mrs. Elizabeth Mann Borgese Chairman, Planning Council International Ocean Institute P.O. Box 4716 Santa Barbara, California 93013 U. S. A.

Re: Pacem in Maribus IX - Yaounde, Cameroun

Centre File: 3-A-78-4105

Dear Mrs. Mann Borgese:

We are pleased to advise that our cheque in the amount of \$424.45 U.S. has been forwarded for deposit to the International Ocean Institute's account at the Bank of America, Montecito Branch, Santa Barbara, California, account number 1222-2782-10215-000 48.

This amount represents the U.S. dollar equivalent of Cdn. \$500.00, our final payment as per our contract letter dated December 11, 1978.

Confirmation of receipt of the above payment would be most appreciated.

Thanking you and your colleagues for your assistance in this endeavour, we remain,

Yours very truly,

Fin McDagall.

E.M. Zdyb



INTERNATIONAL DEVELOPMENT RESEARCH CENTRE

CENTRE DE RECHERCHES POUR LE DEVELOPPEMENT INTERNATIONAL

February 26, 1979.

Mrs. Elisabeth Mann Borgese, Department of Political Science, Dalhousie University, Halifax, Nova Scotia, B3H 4H6.

Dear Mrs. Borgese:

On behalf of Ivan Head I wish to acknowledge with thanks our receipt of the report on Pacem in Maribus IX, held in Yaounde.

King Gordon already has passed on his impressions of the event and we are pleased to have been able to cooperate with you in this endeavour.

Yours sincerely,

M. Paul McConnell, Executive Assistant to the President.

Please reply to: P. O. Box 4716 Santa Barbara, California 93103 U.S.A.



July 31, 1979.

Mr. E.M. Zdyb Comptroller IDRC Box 8500 Ottawa, Canada KlG 3H9

Dear Mr. Zdyb:

Thank you very much for your letter of June 29, which was forwarded from Santa Barbara to Halifax and from Halifax to New York, and reached me only yesterday!

I am glad that the Yaounde accounts are settled now. I am checking with our Administrator whether the amount has been duly accredited to our account. I am sure it has. Should there be any difficulties, we would certainly let you know.

We greatly value IDRC's cooperation with the Yaounde conference and hope to have other occasions in the future to benefit from your cooperation.

With all good wishes,

New Permanent address:

Yours sincerely.

Elisabeth Mann Borgese Chairman, Planning Council. Department of Political Science Dalhousie University

Halifax, N.S. B3H 4H6



INTERNATIONAL DEVELOPMENT RESEARCH CENTRE

CENTRE DE RECHERCHES POUR LE DEVELOPPEMENT INTERNATIONAL

July 30, 1980

Centre File: 3-A-79-4139

Mrs. Elisabeth Mann Borgese Chairman Planning Council of the International Ocean Institute c/o Department of Political Science Dalhousie University Halifax, N. S. B3H 4H6

Dear Mrs. Borgese:

Re: Allocation of Funds for the Planning Council of the International Ocean Institute

Further to your correspondence with personnel of the Office of the Senior Vice-President , I am attaching an amended letter of allocation covering support for the "Pacem in Maribus" conference to be held in Ljubljana, Yugoslavia, October 27-30, 1980.

This agreement supersedes our letter dated February 19, 1980.

Yours very truly,

James C. Pfeifer

Secretary

JCP/nh

DRC

PRIVATE & CONFIDENTIAL

July 30, 1980

Centre File: 3-A-79-4139

Mrs. Elisabeth Mann Borgese
Chairman
Planning Council of the
International Ocean Institute
c/o Department of Political Science
Dalhousie University
Halifax, N. S.
B3H 4H6

Dear Mrs. Borgese:

Re: Allocation of Funds for the Planning Council of the International Ocean Institute

Further to your correspondence with personnel of the Office of the Senior Vice-President of the International Development Research Centre (the Centre), this letter is to confirm that the Centre has allocated up to \$5,000 (Canadian) to enable the Planning Council of the International Ocean Institute to cover the airfare costs (return, economy class) of up to seven (7) participants from the Third World in the "Pacem in Maribus" conference to be held in Ljubljana, Yugoslavia, from October 27 to 30, 1980.

It is understood that a report on the conference, including the names of the participants whose travel was supported under this allocation, and a report of expenditures, certified by a senior financial officer of the Planning Council of the International Ocean Institute, will be submitted to the Centre not later than December 31, 1980, and that any funds not used for the purposes of this allocation will be returned to the Centre.

If the foregoing terms are acceptable to the Planning Council of the International Ocean Institute, please indicate your acceptance by having a duly authorized official sign one copy of this letter and returning it to my office. When you return the signed copy, will you advise our office of the name and address of the bank and the account number to which any payment is to be credited.

Upon receipt of your acceptance of the terms of this allocation, the Centre will, as the initial payment, arrange for the deposit of \$4,500 (Canadian) to be made to your account. A final payment of up to \$500 (Canadian) will be made upon receipt of a final summary of expenditures and your certification that amounts in addition to that sum are required.

At this time may we express our pleasure in collaborating with the Planning Council of the International Ocean Institute in this endeavour.

Yours very truly,

James C. Pfeifer, Secretary

The Planning Council of the International Ocean Institute accepts this offer.

Per:	
Date:	



INTERNATIONAL DEVELOPMENT RESEARCH CENTRE

CENTRE DE RECHERCHES POUR LE DÉVELOPPEMENT INTERNATIONAL

Box 8500, Ottawa, Canada, K1G 3H9 · Telephone (613) 996-2321 · Cable: RECENTRE · Telex: 053-3753

PRIVATE & CONFIDENTIAL

December 11, 1978

Centre File: 3-A-78-4105

Mrs. Elizabeth Mann Borgese Chairman Planning Council International Ocean Institute P.O. Box 4716 Santa Barbara, California 93103 U.S.A.

Dear Mrs. Mann Borgese:

Re: Allocation of funds for the International Ocean Institute

Further to your correspondence with personnel of the Office of the Senior Vice-President of the International Development Research Centre (the Centre), this letter is to confirm that the Centre has allocated up to \$5,000 (Canadian) for the International Ocean Institute (the Institute) to provide economy class air travel for approximately eight (8) African participants to the IX Pacem in Maribus Conference to be held in Yaoundé, Cameroon from January 18 to 22, 1979.

It is understood that a report on the Conference including the names of the participants whose travel was supported under this allocation and a report of expenditures, certified by a senior financial officer of the Institute will be submitted to the Centre no later than February 28, 1979 and that any funds not used for the purposes of this allocation will be returned to the Centre.

If the foregoing terms are acceptable to the Institute, please indicate your acceptance by having a duly authorized official sign one copy of this letter and returning it to the Office of the Secretary. When you return the signed copy will you advise our office of the name and address of the bank and the account number to which any payment is to be credited. We will also require the name of your bank's correspondent in Canada to ensure prompt receipt of payments.

Upon receipt of your acceptance of the terms of this allocation, the Centre will, as the initial payment, arrange for the deposit of \$4,500 (Canadian) to be made to your account.

A final payment of up to \$500 (Canadian) will be made upon receipt of a summary accounting of expenditures made from the initial payment, and your certification that amounts in addition to that sum are required.

At this time may we express our pleasure in collaborating with the International Ocean Institute in this endeavour.

Yours very truly,

James C. Pfeifer, Secretary.

/dg

The International Ocean Institute accepts this offer.

Per:							•	
Date:			 100					

Please reply to:

P. O. Box 4716

Santa Barbara, California 93103 U.S.A.



November 4, 1978.

Dr. Ivan Head President IDRC Ottawa. Ont.

Dear Ivan:

Last year, the IDRC generously supported Pacem in Maribus VIII, which was held at the Center for Economic and Social Studies of the Third World in Mexico. The grant of \$5,000 from your Centre, matched by an equal grant from CON-CYT, was applied to cover travel fares for participants from Third-World countries. I hope you will find that your grant was well spent: since the main, tangible result of Pacem in Maribus VIII is the seabed mining training project, the most challenging project we have yet undertaken.

As you know, Pacem in Maribus IX will take place in Yaounde on January 18-22, 1979. The central theme is: the potential of marine resources and ocean management for African development. The purpose is to arouse African awareness as to how to maximize the benefits they could draw from the new Law of the Sea in the context of a new international economic order.

There will be approximately 85 participants. Of these, 20 are expected to come from Cameroon itself. About 25 will come from other African countries; another 30 are directly connected with the International Ocean Institute, and about 10 will be invited "at large."

The cost of bringing 25 Africans (they are listed on p. 11 of the draft agenda) to the Conference will cost approximately \$15,000.

Could we apply again for a grant of \$5,000? I hope this will be matched by a grant from the Commonwealth Foundation; I am also trying sources within the U.N. itself (Technical Cooperation). We would of course, as last year, submit the required documentation (ticket stubs, etc.).

Dr. Ivan Head

November 4, 1978.

It would be immensely helpful if you could let me know as soon as possible.

With all good wishes,

Yours sincerely,

Elisabeth Mann Borgese Chairman, Planning Council.



Ref.: 115/2-MG

Ljubljana, March 7, 1980

Dear Mrs. Borgese,

Thank you for your letter of February 6, 1980. I wish to say, in the first place, that it was a pleasure indeed to meet you in Ljubljana and I was glad to have an opportunity to discuss with you the possibilities of cooperation between the International Ocean Institute and the Center.

As for the possibility of accomodating a group of your participants here at the Center and of organizing a seminar on the topics you propose for them, I would like to inform you that it is under study. I hope that I shall be able to come back to this question shortly.

Yours cordially,

Executive Director

Mrs. Elisabeth Mann Borgese Department of Political Science Dalhousie University Halifax, N.S. Canada B3H 4H6